
ADEQ 
A R K A N S A S 
Department of Environmental Quality 

FEB 09"2015 
Jason Henson 
C & H Hog Farms 
He 72 PO Box 10 
Mount Judea, AR 72655 

Re: Tracking Number ARG590001; AFIN: 51-00164 

Dear Mr. Henson: 

The 2014 annual report as required by the referenced permit was received on January 27, 2015. 
In accordance with Department policy, your report has been reviewed and determined to be incomplete. 
Please submit the following within twenty (20) days of this letter: 

• An aggregate Phosphorus Index spreadsheet for fields that received multiple applications over 
different seasons in the 2014 calendar year. 

Additionally, there are discrepancies among the submitted report and the information the 
Department currently has on file concerning the number of nursery pigs, the available acreage, 
and the total manure, litter, and wastewater generated by the facility. These discrepancies are 
outlined in a table on the reverse of this letter. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If there arc any questions concerning this 
submittal, please contact Casey Vickcrson of my staff at (501) 682-0653 or by email at 
vickerson@adeq.state.ar.us. 

Sincerely,

4 ~ey, P. . 
Permits Section Branch Manager 
Water Division 

JB:cv 

cc: Jason Bolenbaugh, Inspection Branch Manager 
Richard Healey, Enforcement Branch Manager 
File 
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Discrepancies: 

Information from NOI and NMP Information from 2014 
currently on file with ADEQ Annual Report 

Number of nursery pigs 4000 750 
Available Acreage 630:7* 606.9 

Total Waste Generated 2.090,081 gallons 2,614,059 gallons 
* Accordmg to a response to an mspectwn report dated September 30, 2013, land applicatiOn 
activities have ceased on Field 5 until a map discrepancy is resolved. Therefore, 605.8 acres is 
the actual acreage available for land application on file with the Department. 
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